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December 
SGS Luncheon 

 
Thursday 

December, 8 2011 
11:30 AM ï 1:00 PM 

 

Le Pavillon 
833 Poydras Street,  

New Orleans, LA 70112 

 
$30.00 pp (member) 
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December Luncheon Presentation 

 
Multi -Vessel Coil Shooting  

Towed Streamer Acquisition 
 
 

By  
Nick Moldoveanu 

 
Abstract: 

 
A step change in data quality of seismic data acquired for deep 
water subsalt reservoirs has been marked by the introduction of 
wide-azimuth (WAZ) towed streamer surveys. In a very short time, 
WAZ surveys were acquired over a significant area of the deep 
water Gulf of Mexico using exploration-type acquisition parameters. 
However, challenges for subsalt seismic exploration still remains in 
some areas, and these are mainly related to illumination of the 
steep dip reservoir below complex salt bodies. Modeling studies 
using different acquisition geometries demonstrated that full-
azimuth and very long offsets are required to illuminate these type 
of reservoirs. Multi-vessel coil shooting towed-streamer acquisition 
is a techniques that provides full azimuth and long offsets seismic 
data. In this talk, different aspects related to survey design and data 
processing for multi-vessel coil shooting will be discussed, and 
examples of simulated and real data will be presented. 
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Information for Advertisers: 2011-12 

Benefits: 

¶ Support the geophysical community and geophysics in southeastern Louisiana 

¶ Exposure to major oil companies and independents working onshore as well at the Gulf of 
Mexico 

¶ Advertisements are published monthly (September-June) in the society newsletter. 

¶ Advertisements to be published in the membership directory 

¶ Logos for full page advertisers are displayed on the SGS website along with a link to the 
advertisersô own websites 

Rates: 

¶ Full Page: $1800.00  7.5ò X 10ò 

¶ Half Page: $900.00  7.5ò X 5ò or 3.75ò X 10ò 

¶ Quarter Page: $500.00  3.5ò X 5ò or 7.5ò X 2.5ò 

¶ Business Card: $200.00  3.5ò X 2ò 
 

 

 

Please contact Emily Chapp (985) 773-6308 or SGSeditor@yahoo.com 

 

 

Speaker Biography: 
 
Nick Moldoveanu is global geophysical advisor in WesternGeco Geosolutions in 
Houston. He has been with Schlumberger Geco-Prakla and WesternGeco since 1989, 
holding technical positions in data processing, seismic programming, marine acquisition 
and reservoir seismic services. Nick is involved in developing new acquisition and 
processing techniques for seismic imaging in complex areas. He holds an M.S in 
geophysics and an M.S in mathematics from the University of Bucharest.  
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Presidentôs Corner by Jared Bosch     
 

Iôd like to begin by wishing everyone a happy 

holiday season.  I hope that you and your 

families had some well deserved time off for 

Thanksgiving and were able to spend some 

time relaxing with family and friends.  Although 

we often-times forget, I think we have much to 

be thankful for.  I am particularly thankful for 

the efforts of the SGS executive committee and 

the continued support of the members, 

attending our social functions and monthly 

technical meetings for the first several months 

of this year.   

We started off a bit slow, but attendance at our 

monthly technical meetings seems to have 

leveled off at an acceptable number.  That 

being said, it is obvious that we are not the 

same society we were five years ago.  

Certainly, many factors have caused luncheon 

attendance to drop from what used to be 

around 50 folks to about 30-35 attendees at 

each meeting.  Chevronôs move to the north 

shore three years ago did not help, and neither 

did ENIôs more recent move to Houston.  Some 

may think that as a result, we will never get 

back to that average of 50 attendees per 

month, but I think differently.  We need to rely 

on the continued support of the faithful 

members that show up every month.  In 

addition to continuing to attend, I hope you will 

invite some of your colleagues who do not 

normally attend to do so.  For the Chevron 

folks (I guess I can pick on Chevron members 

since I am one of them), we admittedly need to 

do better.  Yes it is a big time commitment ï 

we can no longer walk over to Le Pavillion and 

back.  But the meetings occur only once a 

month, and there are always the faithful few 

who make the trek.  If carpooling would help, 

you are certainly welcome to hitch a ride with 

me.  There is always a good technical talk and 

lots of opportunity to network, so the trip is 

certainly worth your while.   

Thanks for your consideration, 

Jared

 

 
 

 



 

Gulf of Mexico Lease Sale, December 14, 2011  
 

The much anticipated Gulf of Mexico lease sale will 

take place at the New Orleans Superdome on 

December 14, 2011. This will be the first lease sale 

since the Deepwater Horizon incident and the 

cancellation of the 2010 Western Gulf of Mexico and 

Cook Inlet sales.  The auction will include 3,913 

unleased blocks in water depths from 16 feet to 

10,975 feet.  Minimum deep water (>400 m) bids will 

be $100 per acre, an increase from the previous 

minimum bid of $37.50 per acre.  Minimum shallow 

water bids will remain at $25 per acre.  A BOEM 

press release states that the increased minimum bid 

pricing is the result of a historical look back on the 

last 15 years of lease sales, indicating that leases 

which received bids less than $100 per acre ñhave 

virtually no exploration and development activitiesò.  

The press release also states that the intention of 

the bid increase is to discourage companies from 

building up an inventory of acreage rather than 

investing in exploration of the leases.   

 



 

2011 Oak Street Po-Boy Festival by Emily Chapp 
My favorite festival has come and gone, and it 

successfully set me up for the New Orleans festival 

season and stretched my stomach in preparation 

for Thanksgiving dinner.  This yearΩǎ tƻ-boy festival 

did not disappoint with extended hours, additional 

acreage (the festival spread further down Oak 

Street and off several side streets) and a third 

music stage to combat the negative press the 

festival received last year for being overcrowded 

and difficult to maneuver.  After my poor planning 

in 2010, arriving at Oak Street during peak hours, I 

dragged my husband out of bed early enticing him 

with the idea of po-boys for breakfast.  Driving 

down Carrollton at 9:30 a.m. for a 10:00 a.m. start 

was a wise move. The air had a slight chill, WWOZ 

was cranking out a great music set and the live 

oaks were welcoming as we found ample 














